[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of  Meeting of Kemberton Parish Council held in The Village Hall, Kemberton on Tuesday 13th November 2013
Present:		Ian Amos, Martyn Bidgood, Giles Greenwood, Philip Jones, James Rennison and Mary 			Wright
In attendance:	Valerie Edwards.
Prior to commencement of the agenda Councillor Greenwood completed his form  “Declaration of Acceptance of  Office”  This is the first opportunity to do so as Councillor Greenwood has been working away from home for the last three meetings of the Parish Council.
1	Apologies for Absence:	Mark Lea 
2	Chairman’s Announcements The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting 
3	Declaration of any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests in respect of items on the agenda. They will be annotated at the relevant item in the minutes.
4	Approval of minutes of meeting of Parish Council held 10th September. The minutes were approved by the meeting and signed by the Chairman.
5	Matters arising from the minutes 
	5.1	Highways Road safety Policy (ref item 10 September meeting) Reply has been sent to 			Alice Dilly indicating a nil return for the September submission.
		The Clerk noted that items for the next submission need to be identified. The following items 		were suggested:
		Remedial work to the pavement outside “The Row”, Mill Lane. Councillor Wright noted 		that this portion of pavement was left unattended to when repairs to pavements have been 
		undertaken in the past. She identified the problem. There is an existing un necessary “dropped 		curb” associated with this path, this causes difficulty in bad weather as the pavement is also 		lowered by the curb. One resident who uses this pavement on a very regular basis is a mobility 		scooter user. She has the greatest inconvenience on the non-level surface.
		Poor Drainage on Mill Lane adjacent to The Kaleidoscope Theatre, Kemberton Hall, Mill 		Lane. It is noted that there is often a large collection of surface water on the roadway outside 		this property. It is thought that this is due to a blocked culvert or drain. This can be seen as the 		water is directed into a “box like cavity” from which it does not appear to drain. This results in 		the occurrence of the Standing water.
	5.2	Representative Village Hall Committee for Parish Council. It is thought that an informal 
		solution to this problem of liaison has been found,
	5.3	Grass cutting/ Room Hire for September Meeting of PC at the Church. To make payment 		of £200.00 approved at September 	meeting. This was approved for payment.
PLEASE NOTE: Councillor Jones declared a pecuniary interest in the item as he is Treasurer to the PCC.  A personal interest was declared by Councillor Greenwood.
	5.4	WI First Aid and Heart Attack Management - this successful Event held in October in 		Village Hall was noted by the meeting.  Room hire costs of £30.00 (approved at September 		meeting) were passed for payment. 	Along with the room hire cost for the November Meeting 		of the PC amounting to a further £30.00.

6	Correspondence
	6.1	From Shropshire Council Demand for election expenses £100.00. This was passed for 	payment – (an invoice for this payment is expected from Shropshire Council in April 2014)
	6.2	From Marches Energy Agency. An advise circular on the subject of  “Affordable Warmth 	Scheme”. The Chairman is to circulate this information via the Parish Newsletter.
	6.3	From Shropshire Council a poster from CAB/Trading Standards re purchase of 
		used cars. This information to be displayed on the Parish Noticeboard.
	6.4	From Bridgnorth Community Transport Group re. New Community Bus Services.
		This information to be displayed on the Parish Noticeboard. Also applicable for inclusion in 	“Goodnews”.
	6.5	From Shropshire Council  Update on CIL money availability. No funds  in this category are 	attributable to Kemberton.
	6.6	From AON statement re Snow Clearance, Salting and Gritting relative to insurance 	policy. The Content of this letter was debated and noted by the meeting.
	6.7	Letter from Phillip Dunne MP – raising the subject of community based defibrillators. (This 		facility had been raised at the LJC meeting held June 19th.)  The content of Mr Dunne’s letter 		was discussed. In the wake of the recent First Aid and Heart Attack Management meeting 		(noted in item 5.6 above) , the meeting decided in principal to proceed with enquiry as to the 		way forward to provide this facility for the community. The clerk was instructed to seek 			further information on funding the project and the possibility of the need for insurance against 		loss or damage to the item., The budget for next year is to include the costs of purchase 			and installation.            For January Agenda.   
	
8	Matters Reported from Shropshire Council In the absence of  Councilor M Wood, the clerk was able to inform the meeting of his observations made on 7th November at the meeting of Worfield & Rudge PC. He noted that there was a lot more change anticipated at Shirehall. (A meeting of the full Cabinet took place 13th November). Councilor Wood  had predicted that there would be noticeable change.  He commented that a proposed rationalization of the  Planning/Development department has now been reversed. Planning issues will continue to be addressed at Ludlow and Bridgnorth in addition to Shrewsbury. He noted the need to stream line the planning meetings to an 8week turn round time.

8	Financial Matters
	8.1	Bank Mandate  - Lloyds TSB All changes are now completed and are working satisfactorily.
	8.2	To report on External Audit – completed satisfactorily. Copies of the documentation for 		each councillor were tabled.  A copy of the document is to be displayed on the parish 			noticeboard.     Please note that no fee is attributed for this service.
	8.3	To receive statement of funds at bank. This information was noted by the meeting - copy  		attached. 
	8.4	To consider budget for 2014/15  The clerk and The Chairman provided a prediction of the 		budget requirement for the 2014/2015. 
	8.5	To discuss precept requirement for 2014/15 based on the prediction further discussion took 		 of the provision of a defibrillator is included as a “one off” cost. The burden of payment of 		salary of the Parish Clerk is now included. The Chairman agreed to consult the meeting 			minutes of January 2013 to confirm the decision taken on the precept at that time in order to 		inform the decision for the forthcoming year. 	This item is to be finalised at the 			January meeting.
	8.6	To authorise payment of hire of village Hall for meeting in November  dealt with at item 		5.4 above.
	8.7	To authorise reimbursement of costs for printing Newsletter.  Costs relating to the 			purchase of paper for this publication were approved on production of an invoice for £34.01. 		This was approved for payment. A letter from Mr L J Russell commented that he has needed 		to replace his printer, the result of this replacement will be an increase in the future cost of 		replacement toner cartridges. This was acknowledged by the meeting, the increased cost to be 		included in the future budget. 
		The Chairman and councillors offered thanks and paid tribute to the work carried out by Mr 		and Mrs Lawrence in the production of this Kemberton “Goodnews” letter.

9	Local Joint Committee   The clerk offered a brief report of the meeting held on 16th October,   commenting on the attendance of The West Mercia  Police and  Crime Commissioners Bill Longmore and his deputy Barry Sheldon at the meeting. 
	The clerk noted that there is still a sum of £20,000 remaining in the budget of the LJC which will be lost at the end of this financial year. Applications are invited to be examined for grants from this fund - the dead line for  application is early January 2014.	
	To note Date of next meeting of LJC. Wednesday 19th February 2014  7.00pm . 

10	Village Defibrillator To review “In Principal” decision made at September meeting, (as itemised in minute Sept 10th item 14.2. “the provision of a dedicated machine for the village”).   This aspiration had already been dealt with prompted by  via agenda items 5.4 and 6.7 above.


11	Planning  

Planning - A 	

No Applications Received for consideration at this meeting.


Planning -  B 	 Decisions since last meeting  

PLANNING REFERENCE 	13/02945/FUL

DEVELOPMENT 		Erection of side and rear single storey extensions including garden 
PROPOSED:		room; insertion of roof lanterns, erection of canopy over rear entrance.	

LOCATION			12 Mill Lane, Kemberton, Shifnal, TF11  9LU
OS Reference 			373049 - 304248

APPLICANT:			Mr and Mrs M Moss 		No Objection
							Permission granted 17th October



12	Any Other Business	
	12.1	Risk assessments – Notice Board  A reminder of this requirement was given by The 			Chairman.
	12.2	Raised by Mark Lea via email.  Broadband availability in Kemberton. After discussion 		by the meeting of the experience of this service throughout the Parish, the clerk was instructed 		to write a letter on behalf of the Parish Council outlining the problems experienced with this 		service and seeking the promised upgrade as defined in government future policy. Individuals 		within the parish are to be encouraged to write letters of concern also. This is to be publicised 		via the newsletter. 

13	Date and time of next meeting. 	Wednesday 8th January

Remaining Meeting schedule for 2013/14	 Wednesday 12th March


Meeting closed 8.50pm 


Passed for payment at this meeting:

Room Hire for “Heartbeat” talk  24th October		£  30.00
Room Hire and donation meeting 10th September		£200.00	
Costs of production of “Goodnews”				£  34.01

Cost incurred as result of Local Election on 2nd May 		£100.00
NB. Invoice expected April 2014
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